VICTOR HOCHHAUSER CBE

Combe Edge, 4 Oak Hill Way, London NW3 7LR

20 May 2016

Mr Hugh Miller Supporting Communities Directorate Camden Regeneration and Planning Development Management London Borough of Camden Town Hall, Judd Street London WC1H 9JE

Dear Mr Miller

Planning application consultation. Application ref: 2016/1695/P

Thank you for your letter of 26 April regarding the above application.

As residents of the neighbouring 4 Oak Hill Way for the past 35 years, we wish to raise the following points:

- 1 We are concerned about pollution from construction dust. My wife and I are both over 90 years old and very susceptible to dust pollutants, which may be extremely detrimental to our health.
- 2 There may well be many months of ongoing noise from building machinery, skip lorries and other vehicles, which could be extremely stressful and difficult to tolerate.
- 3 We wish to avoid any construction or related vehicles parking in our private road, Oak Hill Way, which may impede the access to our home. Extra vehicles will also possibly increase the already dangerous level of traffic.

If the building plans are approved, we would like some assurance that our concerns will be addressed.

Thank you.

Yours sincerely

Victor and Lilian Hochhauser